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OVER THE HILL GANG – TEMECULA VALLEY  OCTOBER 2017 

 

 

President’s Message 
 
Hi Gang, 

The nomination committee has completed their task of soliciting prospective club 

members to hold Board positions for next year.  We will also request that additional 

nominations be accepted from the floor.  The following individuals have accepted offers 

for the following positions: 

President:  Charles Lieber 

Vice President:  Bob Piscotti 

Secretary:  Suzanne Macenas 

Treasurer:  Dave Lazzarini 

Membership:  Craig Evans 

 Committee Chairmen: 

  Merchandise: Leilani Hosking 

  Events:  Dave Maxwell 

 

According to the By-laws, election of new board members takes place at the November 

meeting.  Please note that our next meeting will be Monday, Nov. 20th at Richie’s Diner 

at 7 pm. 
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Call to Order – President Ray Amsler 

Pledge of Allegiance – Jerry Macenas 

Approval of September Minutes 

Executive Reports: 

Presidents Report – Ray Amsler 

Vice President – Bill Mayfield 

Secretary – Dee Dee Amsler 

Treasurer – Sam Hitchcock 

Membership – Craig Evans 

Merchandise – Leilani Hosking 

Events Manager – Dave Maxwell  

Committee Reports: 

 Christmas Party – Larry McNair 

Old Business 

New Business 

Parts for Sale 

50/50 Raffle 

Adjournment 
          

 

 Mo’s Egg House - 7:30 am - every Tuesday  
27405 Jefferson Avenue, Temecula 
 

 Yellow Basket, Clinton Keith Blvd, Wildomar, 4pm to 7pm, every first Tuesday. 
 

 My Buddies Pizza, Mission Trail, Lake Elsinore, 4pm to 7pm, every second 
Wednesday 
 

 Douglas Burgers, Central Avenue, Lake Elsinore, 4pm to 7pm, every third Wednesday 
 
 
 
 

See the website for a current list of all area car shows www.overthehillgangtv.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.overthehillgangtv.com/
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The meeting of the Over the Hill Gang-Temecula Valley was held on October 26, 2017 at Richie’s 

Diner and was called to order by President, Ray Amsler at 7pm. 

Officers Present: President, Ray Amsler;  Treasurer, Sam Hitchcock, Membership, Craig 

Evans. 

Officers Absent:  Vice President, Bill Mayfield; Secretary, Dee Dee Amsler. 

President’s Report: Ray welcomed members.  He asked Jerry Macenas to lead everyone in 

the Pledge of Allegiance. He called for a motion to approve the September minutes. Motion to 

accept the minutes as published in the September Shop Rag was made by Joy Graves and 

seconded by Keith Manley. Motion passed.  Ray congratulated winners of recent car shows, 

Steve Graves, Greg Vaughan, Sam & Carol Hitchcock.  Ray pointed out that the Vets Car Show 

Magazine had a great article on our club. 

Officer Reports: 

Secretary – Dee Dee Amsler absent 

Vice President – Bill Mayfield absent. 

Treasurer - Sam Hitchcock gave the treasurer’s report. 

 

Membership -  Craig Evans reported on birthdays for Oct. & Nov. 

Birthdays for October:   Birthdays for November:  

October 8 – Craig Evans   November 1 – Sylvia Knight 

October 10 – Dave Lazzarini   November 8 – Mark Jessop 

October 16 – Jim Hosking   November 8 – George Ness 

October 17 – Jo Myers   November 9 – Cassandra Williams 

October 18 – Vangie McNair   November 14 – Leilani Hosking 

October 19 – Nancy McNair   November 20 – Fran Ness 

October 20 – Jim Troehler 

Merchandise:  Leilani reported that she has all the merchandise now.  Bob Knight will put it all 
on the website.  Shipping will be $7.00.  Carl reports that he was windbreakers for sale for $30-
35 with names.  Order to go in next week.   

Events Manager:  Dave Maxwell thanked all for participating in the Murrieta Rod Run.  He 

thought our location was too far south of town and will try for a better space for next year. 

Committee Reports:  Larry McNair, Chairman of the Club Christmas Party that 

arrangements are going well.  We have 47 people signed up to date.  The deadline for signup is 

the next meeting on Nov. 20th.  Price is $45 per person. 

Nominating Committee:  Dave Maxwell reported that he had no people recruited to run for 

office.  Members need to step up. 
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Old Business:  Keith Manley reported that the Murrieta Rod Run raised $66,000 for Oak 

Grove.  He thanked all of the members for attending and those who contributed items for the 

silent auction.   

New Business:   
Members can now register on our website to list parts, get messages, etc.  It is very easy to do.  
Eventually the merchandise will be available on the website.  Ray urged members who have not 
signed up, please do so. 
 
Parts for Sale:  Flathead parts from George Ness.  Bob Piscotti sold his ‘37 and looking for a 
corvette. 
 
50/50 Raffle: $134 was collected. Craig Evans  won $67. 
 

 
 
 
We had a clock to raffle off and Peggy Hines won. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.  

The next meeting will be Monday, November 20, at Richie’s Diner 
 

Dinner 5:30 pm. Meeting 7:00pm. 
 

The Shop Rag minutes will be posted on the OTHG website.                                                                                             

 

Dee Dee Amsler, Secretary 


